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TO

FROM

The Community Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer 
Taytay, Palawan

The Provincial Environment and 
Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT : SUPPLEMENTAL REPORT ON THE MISCELALANEOUS
LEASE APPLICATION OF PLDT, INC. FOR SUBMARINE 
CABLE PROJECT IN BARANGAY SIBALTAN, EL NIDO, 
PALAWAN.

Returned herewith is your Memo dated November 18, 2022 received by this office 27th of 
January, 2023 recommending rejection and or cancellation of the PLElT’s Miscellaneous Sales 
Application.

Be informed that in consonance with the Regional Memo instruction dated July 29, 2022 
for the proponent to apply for the Foreshore Lease under (item (b) of Sec. 59 of Public Land 
Act). However, considering that the proposed Submarine Cable Project of PLDT is submerged 
underwater falling under item (c) of Sec. 59 of same Act such as “Marshy lands or lands 
covered with water bordering upon the shores or banks of navigable lakes or rivers which 
deems to be applied under Miscellaneous Lease instead of Foreshore Lease Application. Hence, 
this office forwarded a memo dated August 22, 2022 together with the CENRO Puerto Princesa 
City memo (hereto-attached) of same date to that office for reference purposes.

In view hereof, under Article XI, Sec. 2 of the Constitution that all natural resources are 
owned by the state and pursuant to E.O. 192 the DENR is the primary government agency 
responsible for the conservation, management, development and proper use of the country’s 
environment and natural resources. Hence, the recommendation of the issuance of rejection and 
or cancellation order for the PLDT Miscellaneous Lease Application could not be favorably 
given due course. Advice the proponent to push through the application for the Miscellaneous 
Lease covering the particular area subject of the proposed submerged underwater Submarine 
Cable Project of the PLDT excluding the covering area of the Beaeh Man Hole (BMH).

For your record and strict compliance.
<r

Copy Furnished:

The RED
DENR by the Bay Building, 1515 Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
DENR VOIP (02) 8248-3367/8249-3367 LOC. 2701 
Website: http://niiniaropa.denr.gov.oh/
Email: iiiimaroDaregion@denr.gov.ph.
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